
  

  EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE – 23 MAY 2005

PART I - DELEGATED

15.  
CONSIDERATION OF   RECOMMENDATIONS FROM THE HOUSING AND ENVIRONMENT POLICY PANEL


Summary


  

  To receive the recommendations of the Housing and Environment Policy Panel held on 26 April 2005, in relation to the following items on the agenda for the Executive Committee on 23 May 2005:-


Agenda Item 15A - Options Appraisal Final Report and recommendations of lead consultant


Agenda Item 15B - Garage Blocks at Summerhouse Way, Abbots Langley and Ashridge Drive, South Oxhey


Agenda Item 15C - Application for New Sewer – Redhall Lane, Chandlers Cross



Any other recommendations from the Panel will be reported at the meeting.


Item 15A - Options Appraisal Final Report and recommendations of lead consultant


This matter was considered by the   Housing and Environment Policy Panel held on 26 April 2005.


During the discussion, which received a presentation by the appointed consultant attending, the Tenant and Leaseholder representatives pointed out that they did not agree with the Panel’s recommendation. They considered that the report did not reflect the views of the bulk of the tenants, who may wish to retain the Council as landlord rather than achieve service improvements by stock transfer.


The Panel agreed the following recommendation :-


that the Executive Committee be asked to recommend that, in the light of the report prepared by the Lead Consultant BWNL, consideration should be given to a stock transfer to a Registered Social Landlord.


Agenda Item 15B - Garage Blocks at Summerhouse Way, Abbots Langley and Ashridge Drive, South Oxhey

This matter was considered by the   Housing and Environment Policy Panel held on 26 April 2005.


In accordance with Council Procedure Rule 36(b) (Representations at Committees etc) Mr David Bartrick spoke in relation to the garage site in Summerhouse Way. His property was adjacent to the garage site and he expressed an interest in being able to buy this strip of land to incorporate it within his garden area, subject to any necessary permissions.  


The Panel agreed the following recommendation :-


that the Executive Committee be asked to agree:

(i) that, in respect of the Summerhouse Way site, that officers be authorised to open negotiations with a local resident and report back to the Panel;

(ii) that, in respect of the Ashridge Drive site:

(a) support be given to the principle of alternative use; and



(b)  the officers be instructed to undertake a feasibility study and report back to the Housing and Environment Policy Panel as soon as possible.


Agenda Item 15C- Application for New Sewer – Redhall Lane, Chandlers Cross


This matter was considered by the Housing and Environment Policy Panel held on 26 April 2005.

The Panel agreed the following recommendations, as follows:-  

That   the Executive Committee be asked to agree:-

(1) not to requisition for the first time drainage to the four properties in Redhall Lane at the Council’s expense; and

(2) that the decision of the former Housing Committee of 27 July 1989 to undertake a feasibility study and determine a formal policy on first time drainage be rescinded. 
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